ROTARY CLUB OF HOWRAH
PRESIDENTS REPORT 2002-2003

This has been a busy but rewarding year giving me a great deal of
satisfaction. I am sure all our Club members feel the same pride in the
achievements and fellowship for which our Club is renowned.

These activities are very well documented in the annual reports and I take
this opportunity to again thank and commend all members and
particularly the Directors the Secretary and the Treasurer for their efforts.

It was disappointing that the Chapel proposal was not finalised and that
the Rotunda project has been so slow to advance to the construction stage,
however both exercises are progressing and should be completed soon.

A special mention must go to Dick Shoobridge not only for his
performance as Sergeant(with Richard Wyatt as back up ) but also his
great results with Emma and Greg in Operation Livewire.

It was rewarding to induct Kelly and Andrew and I hope there will be a
continued increase in membership.

Thank you for the opportunity to serve as President and best wishes to
George and his team for 2003-2004.

Norm Cooper.



